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As I write this welcome message to our Summer 2021 Newsletter, I 
am reflecting on the past and looking towards the future. Certainly 

the ongoing global COVID-19 pandemic has caused a shift in our 
society; with how we interact with one another, with how we learn, 
and how we work. But we continue to persevere through, we’ve 
been there for our students and for each other. We got our jobs 

done and continue to do so. I applaud all of us for our efforts to keep 
things moving forward even when perhaps we were overwhelmed 
with anxiety about our health and safety and what the future holds.  
 

We are faced with uncertainty as we attempt to return to some 
sense of “normalcy.” However, one thing I hope is that we do not 
throw away the lessons we learned this past year. Let us take this 
opportunity to build a new normal, one that is more equitable and 

compassionate.  
 
As we move forward with meetings and workshops, please know 
that any in-person events held by the Fredonia Chapter will also be 

available remotely for those unable to attend face to face. If you 
have any suggestions for topics you’d like to learn more about 
please let me know. 
 

Please be on the lookout for ways to become more involved with 
UUP at Fredonia. I look forward to working with all of you this 
upcoming year! 
 

I hope the rest of your summer is full of things that bring you joy! 
May you find time to recharge and bring your best self to the world!    
 
We are the Union! 

In Solidarity, 
 

 
 
Christopher C. Taverna, UUP Fredonia Chapter President 
 
 
 
 
 

 President’s Message 



 
 

 

Meet the new Fredonia Chapter Executive Board 

June 1, 2021 through May 31, 2023 term 

 

Fredonia Chapter Election results can be found here: 
https://uupinfo.org/elections/results/chapter/Fredonia/21/Results.pdf 

 
 

Some of the Executive Board Members wrote brief bios to share with you: 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                              Christopher C. Taverna, Chapter President 
 
 
 
Chris is entering his second term as Fredonia Chapter President and his 21st year at Fredonia. He is 
currently in the Academic and Collaborative Technologies department of Information Technology 
Services where his duties include training, knowledge management, and Zoom administration. He 

also serves as the Advisory Chair for the Chi Pi Chapter of Alpha Phi Omega, is a Senator on 
Fredonia’s University Senate, and was just elected Vice-Chair of the SUNY-wide Educational 
Technology Officers Association (EdTOA).  In addition to numerous technical certifications, Chris is a 
Certified Faculty Developer and a Myers Briggs Type Indicator (MBTI) Certified Practitioner. Chris 
holds a B.S. in Mathematics from The State University of New York at Fredonia.  
 
 
 

Melissa Hooper, Vice President for Professionals 

 
Missy (Sidor) Hooper is the Vice President for Professionals.  She has been a member of the 
Communication and Disorders Department since 1997. At the beginning of her career here at SUNY 
Fredonia, she was a part-time adjunct instructor. Currently, she is a full-time professional staff 
member with the primary role of supervising graduate Speech-Language Pathology students at the 
Youngerman Center for Communication Disorders.   
 
She has served on University Senate, the Faculty and Professionals Affairs Committee, and College 
Review Panel (for Professionals).  In the past, she also served as the UUP Amenities officer.  
 

Given the University’s current financial crisis amidst COVID-19, her aim is to provide guidance, 
support, and education to the Professional staff members when navigating the challenges of issues 
such as workload creep, work-life balance, extra service/comp time, and accurate and timely 
performance programs/evaluations.  As she has demonstrated in this past challenging year, her 
priority is to advocate for professional staff’s personal health and safety, and rights under the union 
contract. 
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Michael Clarkson-Hendrix, Secretary 
 
Michael Clarkson-Hendrix, PhD, LCSW-R is an Assistant Professor of Social Work in the Department of 
Sociocultural and Justice Sciences. He has been a member of the UUP Executive Board since 2017 
and is serving as Chapter Secretary for the 2021-2023 term. His involvement with the Union aligns  

with his interest in the social welfare of the university workforce, particularly in the areas of 
retention/turnover, job satisfaction, and burnout. 
 
 
 

Lei Huang, Diversity, Equity and Inclusion Officer 
 
Lei Huang (Associate Professor of Marketing), is the Diversity, Equity and Inclusion Officer and a 
Delegate for Academics.  He believes that diversity should include but not be limited to demographics 

such as race, age, gender, etc. More importantly, that it should embrace cross-cultural diversity, 
generational diversity, religion, and other ways that diversity manifests in the workplace such as work 
load, equity, resource allocation, and so on. If you have any of such diverse, equity, and inclusion 
concerns relating to your work, please do not hesitate to contact him.  He will try his best to 
continuously pursue, promote, and protect academic freedom as well as equality at SUNY Fredonia."  
 
 

 
 
 

Dr. Reneta Barneva, Grievance Chair for Academics 
 
Dr. Reneta Barneva from the School of Business is the Grievance Chair for Academics and a delegate. 
This is her seventh year as the Grievance Chair. She is also a member of the UUP-statewide 

Grievance Committee and the Constitution and Governance Committee. 
  
This is her 20th year at Fredonia and over the years she has gained first-hand knowledge about the 
issues UUP members face.  Prior to that, she has been for over 10 years on the Executive Committee 
of the Senate, serving consecutively as Governance Officer, Vice-chair, Chair, and six years as a 
SUNY Senator. She has also chaired the Faculty and Professionals Concerns Standing Committee of 
the Senate and served as a member of numerous SUNY -wide committees. This experience provides 
her with knowledge about the members in SUNY sister institutions and about the SUNY system as a 
whole. 
  

Recognition for Dr. Barneva’s work are the numerous distinctions of which she is a recipient, among 
which Wilkis Award of the British Computer Society, Chancellor’s Award for Scholarship, Kasling 
Memorial Lecture Award, and School of Business Performance Award. 
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Janet Mayer, Grievance Chair for Professionals 
 
Janet Mayer is the Grievance Officer for Professionals, which is the role she held previously. She has 
served on many UUP committees locally and at the state level. At Fredonia, she is transitioning to the 
Director of Contracts position in University Services. She is excited to help UUP Professionals be 
successful at Fredonia and looks forward to working with all of you. 
 
 

 
Dr. Junaid Zubairi, Membership Development Officer 

 
Dr. Junaid Zubairi is returning in the current year for the second term as the membership 
development officer. He joined SUNY Fredonia in 1999 and has been a union member since then. He 
is currently the chair of the department of computer and information sciences. He can be reached 
at zubairi@fredonia.edu 
 
 

Gregory Cole, Amenities Officer 
 

Gregory Cole is an Adjunct Lecturer in the Department of Computer and Information Sciences. He 
has been a member of the UUP Executive Board since 2017 and is serving as the Amenities Officer 
for the 2021-2023 term. Mr. Cole is a member of the campus Veteran’s Committee and also serves 
on the NYS UUP Veteran’s Committee. 
 
 

  
 

 
                                               Sandra Lewis, Professional Delegate 

 
 
 
Sandra Lewis, Professional Emerita, ran for one of the professional delegate positions. She was 
recently re-elected to serve another two-year term. She has worked in professional, administration, 
and academic areas throughout her SUNY Fredonia career which spans over 33 years. She is 
committed to connecting our members with our union by answering and bringing forward questions 

and concerns to both our chapter and statewide leadership. Currently, she is co-chair for UUP’s 
statewide Solidarity Committee, member of the UUP’s statewide Scholarship Selection Committee and 
the VOTE-COPE Statewide Coordinator.  
 
As we await Governor Cuomo to sign, she wants everyone to know that Bill S4308 Gounardes/A4059 
Abbate was passed. This bill allows members in the Optional Retirement Plan (which encompasses 
75% UUP members) to make monthly auto-payments to VOTE-COPE just like those ERS/TRS 
members have been doing since 1993. If you would like to read more about VOTE-COPE, please see 
the article in this summer newsletter on page 7. 
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Paul Starcher, Professional Delegate 

 

Paul has worked in higher education for ten years, beginning his career at the University of Evansville 
in southern Indiana as an International Admission Counselor and Communication Specialist.   In 2014, 
he entered the SUNY system, taking a position at the University at Buffalo, before coming to SUNY 
Fredonia.  Before all of this, Paul worked as a field organizer for the Ohio Democratic Party in 
Jefferson, Belmont, and Harrison counties in Eastern Ohio where he worked with local Union labor 
councils.  As the grandson of a proud UMWA (United Mine Workers of America) union welder, he 
understands the importance of the Union Movement and how it helps people get ahead.   He also 
knows how it feels when you don’t have the support of a Union.   While working in the right-to-work 
state of Indiana, Paul and his colleagues at the University of Evansville received almost zero salary 

increases and vacation was not granted until one completed a year of employment.  
 
Outside of work, Paul is on the Board of the Allegheny Highlands Council, Boy Scouts of America.  He 
volunteers as a leader with Dunkirk Sea Scout Ship 3821.  He is also a volunteer member of the 
Holiday Valley Safety Patrol, which is part of the National Ski Patrol.   His hobbies include skiing, 
cycling, kayaking, backpacking, traveling, and LEGO model railroading. 
 
 
 

Tara Singer-Blumberg, Labor Relations Specialist 

 

Tara Singer-Blumberg has been a labor relations specialist with NYSUT for 21 years. She is assigned 
to UUP and works with the Fredonia and UB Center chapters. She is here to assist members with 
issues involving the Contract and terms and conditions of employment. 
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Get Involved in Committees 

 

 
One way to be more involved with your Union is by working on a committee, either at the Chapter or 
State level. At the Fredonia Chapter we have the following committees open to all UUP members:  
 

Political Advocacy Committee 
 
The Political Advocacy Committee will consist of members of the Fredonia Chapter interested in 
promoting UUP’s legislative agenda at the local and state level.  

 
The goal is to get our members involved in the political process. We are asking our members to sign 
up to volunteer their time to do the grassroots work of fighting for UUP issues in ways such as 
meeting with legislators in their district office, attending an advocacy day in Albany, sending a 

message to their legislators, phone banking, and more.  
 
Service Committee 
 

The Service Committee will consist of members of the Fredonia Chapter interested in coordinating, 
promoting, and participating in community service projects within our local community.  
 
At UUP we believe that we are stronger together. That is why we recognize that there is strength in 

numbers and our ability to elevate our power is working with other organizations and allies in our 
communities. Our goal is to increase UUP's visibility in the community by supporting other 
organizations and nonprofits. We are asking our members to sign up to volunteer their time to serve 
the community.  

 
Working Caregivers Committee 
 
The Working Caregivers Committee will consist of members of the Fredonia Chapter interested in 

supporting and advocating for the needs of working caregivers within our local community and in 
society at large. 
  
Caregiving labor has always been a significant unpaid obligation for waged workers – especially 

women. Workers with caregiving obligations remain under immense strain as they attempt to meet 
the obligations of their paid work at the same time that they fulfill essential human needs. We need 
significant intervention and support for workers who undertake the essential labor of caregiving. We 
need this for the health of those workers and the people for which they care, the equity of the 

workplace, and for our greater societal well-being. 
 
 

There are also many Statewide Committees available .  

A full listing can be found at: https://uupinfo.org/committees/ 
 
 
Please contact uup@fredonia.edu  if you are interested in participating or have any further questions 

about committee work. 
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Article taken from The Active Retiree, Winter 2021 
 

      https://uupinfo.org/retiree/pdf/ActiveRetiree/21/ActiveRetireeWinter2021.pdf 
 
 
 
                                                                           

How to donate – Payroll Deduction 

Those wishing to donate through payroll deduction can go online at VoteCopePledgeCard fill out and sign 

the enrollment card. You may send through campus mail to: UUP Fredonia Chapter Office, W234 

Thompson Hall or mail directly to UUP at P.O. Box 15143, Albany, NY 12212-9954. 
 

To read more about VOTE-COPE, visit the website, uupinfo.org/votecope  
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 Taken from The Voice, Spring 2021, to read the full article:  http://uupinfo.org/voice/spring/2021SpringVoice/Voice2021Spring.pdf 
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Don’t forget to wear red on Fridays! 
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     Spotlight shines on UUPers 
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Each year, hundreds of UUP members publish 
books and articles, and are recognized for  

accomplishments on campus and in their communities. 
 

 
The Echo, volume 7, issue 2, page 9, recognized Junaid Zubairi, a professor 

and chair of Computer and Information Sciences at SUNY Fredonia. 
 

http://uupinfo.org/flipbook/pdf/TheEchoVol7No2.pdf 

 

 
The Voice, volume 47, number 2, page 9 recognized Thomas Hegna, an 

assistant professor of Geology and Environmental Sciences at SUNY Fredonia. 
 

https://uupinfo.org/voice/winter/WinterVoice2020/VoiceWinter2020.pdf  
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UUP Academic and Professional Guides available 
 

Guide for Professional Employees is available here: 
https://uupinfo.org/reports/reportpdf/ProfessionalsGuide.pdf 

 

Guide for Academic Employees is available here: 
https://uupinfo.org/reports/reportpdf/AcademicsGuide.pdf 

 
If you would like to have a hard copy sent to your campus address, please  request one here. 
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New Students 

SUNY Fredonia 

W234 Thompson 

Fredonia, NY  14063 

Phone: 

(716) 673-3595 

E-mail: 

fredonia@uupmail.org 

We’re on the Web! 

uuphost.org/Fredonia 

www.fredonia.edu/uup 

  The  

      union  

         that  

            makes  

                SUNY  
                    work 

 

SUNY Fredonia 

W234 Thompson 

Fredonia, NY  14063 

 

        United University Professions Fredonia Chapter   

 

 

 

United University Professions Fredonia Chapter 

 

Fredonia UUP Chapter Leadership: 
 
President:  Christopher Taverna 673-3340, Christopher.Taverna@fredonia.edu 

Vice President for Professionals:  Melissa Hooper 673-4676, Melissa.Hooper@fredonia.edu 

Vice President for Academics:  Cynthia Smith 673-4658, Cynthia.Smith@fredonia.edu 

Secretary:  Michael Clarkson Hendrix 673- 4611, Michael.Clarkson-Hendrix@fredonia.edu 

Treasurer:  Derrik Decker 673-4757, Derrik.Decker@fredonia.edu 

Grievance Chair (Academics):  Reneta Barneva 673-4750, Reneta Barneva@fredonia.edu 

Grievance Chair (Professionals):  Janet Mayer 673-4828, Janet.Mayer@fredonia.edu 

Membership Development Officer:  Junaid Zubairi 673-3869, Junaid.Zubairi@fredonia.edu 

Officer for Contingents: Anne Fearman, Anne.Fearman@fredonia.edu  

Diversity, Equity and Inclusion Officer:  Lei Huang 673-4671, Lei.Huang@fredonia.edu  

Officer for Retirees:  Joy Bilharz 680-1164, jabilharz@gmail.com  

Amenities Officer:  Gregory Cole 673-3217, Gregory.Cole@fredonia.edu 

NYSUT, Labor Relations Specialist: Tara Singer-Blumberg 634-7132, tsinger@nysutmail.org 

 
Academic Delegates: 

 
   Bruce Simon            Robert Rogers 

   Cynthia Smith             Lei Huang 

   Joy Bilharz           Meral Arnavut 

   Ziya Arnavut               Junaid Zubairi 

   Thomas Morrissey      Michael Sheehan 
   Reneta Barneva          Gurmukh Singh 

   Anne Fearman 

   Iclal Vanw esenbeeck 

            

               

    

 

 
  
 

Professional Delegates: 
 
       Idalia Torres 

  Sandra Lew is 

  Christopher Taverna  

     Paul Starcher 
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